Cancelling EBT cards when someone leaves a SNAP household

When you get information saying someone has left a SNAP group, make sure to cancel their EBT card (if they have had one issued). Since we take client statements on household composition, we would act on this change and remove that person from the case (with proper notice of course), and cancel their EBT card.

If it is the head of household (HH) who has left, have the other adult(s) remove themselves from the case and reapply. This will ensure the HH’s benefits continue without interruption. Send the HH a ten day notice or have the persons removing themselves sign a 457D if you do not have 10 day notice. In this case only, cancel the card of the person(s) removing themselves from the case; you would not cancel the HH’s card.

The reason we must cancel the EBT card is that SNAP benefits are issued to the SNAP group, not specific individuals in the case. While benefit amounts are based on the number of individuals and all the income, the benefits are meant for the entire SNAP group. When an individual leaves a household we are required to cancel their EBT card because they are no longer entitled to the household benefits.

The up side to this? We preserve the household’s benefits. The down side to this? The person who left the household is not entitled to receive SNAP on their own until the next month, provided they are applying for benefits on their own.

Please remember you still need to give appropriate 10 day notice to reduce the household’s benefits or have a 457D signed. If we fail to cancel the card for the person who left when it is reported, the benefit spent by the ineligible household member must be replaced.

Questions contact SNAP analysts at: SNAP.policy@dhs.oregon.gov
